
Minutes of a Members’ meeting of the 

Focus Group Camera Club 

November 14, 2017 

 

 A duly called and constituted members’ meeting of the Focus Group Camera Club was held on 

November 14, 2017, beginning at 7:30 p.m., at River Road Presbyterian Church, Richmond, Virginia. 

 

The President opened the meeting, and welcomed all guests. 

 

 The President next turned the meeting over to Vice President John Garofolo, who introduced 

photographer Liz Clayton. Ms. Clayton presented an excellent program on flower and landscape photography, 

including examples of her work and advice on photographing and processing. Her advice included assistance 

with the use of macro lenses, extension tubes, and other devices that are designed to enhance results.  The 

presentation was interesting and enjoyed by the members. 

 

Following the program, the next activity was the Round Table, in which members Steve Baranoff, 

Gilpin Brown, John Garofalo, Bill Piper, Richard Scheiken, Hal Tyler, and Al and Linda Warfield showed 

recent images taken by them. 

 

Bob Coles next described several field trips which he is organizing for members this year, and Kathy 

Benham described work in progress by the membership committee. Lynn Felton described the ongoing work on 

updating the Club’s website. 

 

The President next called for a Business Meeting, in which he discussed details, and the schedule, for 

the Club’s upcoming exhibit at the Richmond Public Library. 

 

And nothing further remaining to be done, the meeting was adjourned. 

 

 

      Respectfully submitted 

      Durwood Felton, Secretary 


